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The proposed Project site is located in the City of El Segundo within the County of Los Angeles, approximately 20 miles 
southwest from downtown Los Angeles. Specifically, the Project site is bound by Palm Avenue on the north, Pacific 
Coast Highway (PCH) on the east, Holly Avenue on the south, and Indiana Street on the west. Mariposa Avenue bisects 
the Project site. The proposed Pacific Coast Commons Specific Plan (Project) includes approximately 6.35 acres 
(post-street dedication) of developed property located along  PCH. The Project site currently has a General Plan land 
use designation of “General Commercial” for the property south of Mariposa Avenue and “Parking” for the property north 
of Mariposa Avenue. The entire area would receive a new General Plan Land Use Designation and zoning of Pacific 
Coast Commons Specific Plan. The Project would demolish existing structures, including a former restaurant, and the 
existing surface parking lots of the Fairfield Inn & Suites by Marriott and Aloft Hotel properties, and would allow for the 
development of up to 263 new housing units and approximately 11,252 gross square feet of new commercial/retail uses, 
and associated parking. 

[Brandon to confirm any changes]

The Project could result in significant and unavoidable environmental impacts to Air Quality. The Project would also have 
the potential for significant environmental impacts to the following environmental topic areas: Air Quality; Cultural 
Resources; Geology/Soils; Hazards and Hazardous Materials; Noise; Transportation; Tribal Cultural Resources. 
Implementation of the Specific Plan is not expected to result in any significant impacts to: Aesthetics; Agriculture and 
Forestry Resources; Biological Resources; Energy; Greenhouse Gas Emissions; Hydrology/Water Quality; Land Use 
and Planning; Mineral Resources; Population and Housing; Public Services and Recreation; Utilities/Service Systems; 
and Wildfire. 

[Add MMs]



Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by 
agencies and the public.

continued

No known controversies. 
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